Ly
LAO PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC
Peace, Independence, Democracy, Unity, Prosperity

The National éommission for
Mothers and Children Vientiane, January 7, 2011.

Dear Ms. Susan Mathews,
Secretariat of the Committee

on the Rights of the Child, Geneva,

With reference to the Invitation letter, dated of October 13, 2010 of the
Secretary- General of the United Nations addressed to the Minister for Foreign
Affairs of Lao PDR concerning the CRC second periodic report of Laos, the
National Commission for Mothers and Children Secretariat has the honor to
inform you that the National Commission for Mothers and Children (NCMC ) was
decided to send the High- level delegation to attend the 56 th Session of the
Committee on the Rights of the Child which will take place on 27January 2011,
in Geneva . The delegation will compose by 7 persons whose names and
positions are attached herewith :

1. H.E Ms. Sysay LEUDEDMOUNSONE, President of the Lao Women’s Union,
Standing Vice Chairperson of the National Commission for Mothers and Children
(NCMC )i Head of Delegation.
2. H.E Mr. Ket KIETTISAK, Vice Minister of Justice, Member of NCMC .

3. H.E Mr. Hiem PHOMMACHANH, Vice Minister of Féreign Affairs, Member of
NCMC .

4 H.E. Mr. Yong CHANTHALANGSY, Ambassador , Permanent Mission of Lao
PDR to the United Nations Office at Geneva.

5. Mr. Prasith DETPHOMMATHETH, Director General of Social Welfare
Department, Ministry of Labor and Social Welfare .

6. Mrs. Khanthalasy SOUTHICHACK, Deputy Director General of International
Organizations Department, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Head of NCMC

Secretariat .



7. Mr. Anouparb VONGNORKEO, Director of UN Economic and Social Affairs
Division, Department of International Organizations, Ministry of Foreign Affairs
................................................................................................... English Translator.

In this'occasion, the NCMC Secretariat would like also to submit the
written answers of the main questions raised in the lists of issues from a
Pre-sessional Working Group to the Committee on the Rights of the Child in
French language ( 16 pages) .

The answers documents were sending to your E-mail address.
Thank you in advance for your kind attention.

For further information, please kindly contact the NCMC Secretariat at

sectncmc @ live. com

With Best regards

I,

Khanthalasy SOUTHICHACK,
Head of NCMC Secretariat..



